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Q.   State your name, permanent home address, citizenship and date and place of birth.

A.   John L. Brodehl, 16 Bayaud Street, Denver, Colorado. I am a citizen of the United States of American and was born January 28, 1914 at Goodrich, North Dakota.

Q.  State whether or not you have ever been or presently are in the Armed Forces of the United States of American; if so, give your rank and serial number.

A.   I am now in the United States Army with the rank of Sergeant and serial number 6954260, and have been a member of such service continuously since March of 1940.
Q.   Have you had any medical training or experience?

A.   No.

Q.   Have you ever been a prisoner of war?

A.   Yes. I was a prisoner of war of the Japanese being liberated in September 1945 and returned to the United States in November 1945.

Q.   State the total period that you were a prisoner, the circumstances of your capture and the places held and the dates when you were held a prisoner.

A.   I was taken prisoner by the Japanese on May 6, 1942 on the surrender of Corregidor while serving with the Crockett Battery of the 59th Coast Artillery Corps, U.S. Army. I was held on Corregidor at Prisoner of War Camp #9, which was the old main hospital, to on or about 20 May 1943. I was then moved to Bilibid Prison Camp where I was held about a month and then moved to Cabanatuan Camp #1, where I was held from approximately June 30, 1943 through part of September 1943. The Japanese then moved me on a work detail to the Los Penos Air Port near Manila where I remained about a month.  The Japanese then moved me to Bilibid where I remained about a month, and I was then moved to Cabanatuan Camp #1 arriving there December 16, 1943. I remained there as a Prisoner of War until July 1944. I was then moved to Manila and placed on a Japanese freighter and transferred to Yawata, Japan arriving there August 4, 1944 after a seventeen day boat trip. I was held at Yawata as a prisoner until liberation September 17, 1945 at the camp known as Prisoner of War Camp # 3 Fukuoka.

Q.   While you were a prisoner in Japan, did you witness any bearing of prisoners?

A.   Yes. At PW Camp #3, Yawata, in November 1944.

Q.   Describe the circumstances of such beating.

A.   In the Building where I was housed there were some civilian prisoners from Wake Island. One evening a sentry walked in and caught four of them playing poker, and he immediately took them from the barracks. About an hour later they were returned to the barracks, and I observed they had marks of beating on their bodies. These men were United States citizens. They told me that they had been beaten in Japanese headquarters of the camp with fists and clubs, and had been thrown in a water tank.

Q.   Can you identify the Japanese associated with the incident?

A.   The commanding officer of the camp was named Hikatachi, a Major in the Japanese Army. He was about fifty-five years of age, heavy set, and had a gray mustache. His office was in the building where these men reported they had been beaten. I can not identify the guards. Although I can not recall special names, beatings were routine practice at this camp and also the cold water treatment I mentioned. Major Hikatachi was the commanding Officer the whole time.
Q.   Can you further identify the victims of the beating which you described?

A.   No and do not know the names of other witnesses.

Sgt. John Brodehl

